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Child Protection Guidelines
Every young person has a right to feel safe and protected at all times. As members of the school community we have a  particular responsibility to ensure that Child Protection and Safeguarding processes are strictly adhered to.
Role of all KGS staff and visiting adults: If you have a concern about a young person’s wellbeing based on:

a) Something the young person has told you.

b) Something you have noticed about the young person’s behaviour, health, presentation or appearance.

c) Something another professional has said or done
You have a duty to act straight away, without delay. 

What you have to do:
· Inform the Child Protection Co-ordinators , Jenny Devlin and Marlyn Firth, of any concerns .This should be done in person  ( if possible) and then by e-mail ( Not OTB) immediately after you become aware of the concern:
KGS.Safeguarding@glow.orkneyschools.org.uk
· You may need to get a class covered to fulfill this responsibility. This is a priority.
NB: It is not your role to wait for proof, investigate or gather evidence.

When a young person tells an adult about possible harm, their statements should not be dismissed or ignored.  The adult should listen carefully to what the young person wants to communicate, and allow the young person to say what they want to say. Do not draw the young person into detailed questioning.

How to listen to a young person in this situation:
· Respond seriously to the young person without showing any signs of disquiet, anxiety or shock. 
· Ask about how an injury was sustained or why the young person appears upset.  Be careful to use open questions beginning with words like…. ‘how’, ‘why’, ‘where’, ‘when’, ‘who’?

· Confidentiality must not be promised.You must let the young person know that you are worried and need to share your concerns  with Ms Devlin and Mrs Firth  so that they can help us think about how to keep you safe.

· Observe carefully the demeanour or behaviour of the young person.

· Record in written detail, as soon as possible, what has been seen and heard.

Remember Any concerns about the well-being of a young person MUST be shared. Please do not wait until the end of the school day. If you are not certain that the CP co-ordinators have received your referral, contact the Head Teacher. 
If any member of staff is concerned about actual or potential harm to a pupil outwith the school day, they have a duty as a member of the public, to report their concerns to Duty Social Work, Children & Families as soon as possible, by phoning 873535 and asking for Duty Social Work (up to 5pm) or 888000 outwith normal working hours of 9am-5pm. 
In Kirkwall Grammar School the designated Child Protection Co-ordinators are: the Guidance Manager and the Depute Head Teacher Pupil Support                                            (Updated November 2021)
